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Donna Conkling

From: Mayor

Sent: Wednesday, December 11, 2019 12:36 PM

To: Mary Tomer Byun

Cc: Donna Conkling

Subject: Re: Freightway feedback

Mary, 

 

Thank you for your email. 

 

The Board of Trustees is also focused on maintaining the quality of Scarsdale’s school system.  In fact, the 

Village Manager, Deputy Manager and I met with the Superintendent of Schools and the President and Vice 

President of the Board of Education yesterday to discuss the Freightway project, as well as other matters.  The 

Board of Education has been involved in the Freightway project from its inception and the Village Board is 

committed to the continuing to involve the School District in the process. 

 

The Village Board does not intend to complete a development of Freightway if the schools will be unduly 

harmed. 

 

Thank you for your note and please continue to express your views as the process moves forward. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Marc 

 

 

On Dec 10, 2019, at 6:11 PM, Mary Tomer Byun <mary.tomer@gmail.com> wrote: 

 

CAUTION: External sender. 

Good evening, 

I'm writing to express concern about the Freightway project to the extent that residential units 

might impact Scarsdale public schools and/or zoning. 

 

My family recently moved to Scarsdale, purchasing our home (44 Lockwood Road in Crane 

Berkeley) in July 2019. We have a daughter who is a kindergarten student at Fox Meadow this 

year; our younger daughter will begin kindergarten in 2021.  

 

My concern is that potential residential units associated with the Freightway project will 

contribute to overcrowding in Fox Meadow elementary school. I would be equally concerned 

and disappointed should the new development project result in school district rezoning that 

would impact our neighborhood in any way. 

 

We moved to Scarsdale foremost for the quality of the public school system. Small class sizes 

are an essential component of this. We also wanted to be part of a community and have quickly 
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grown attached to Fox Meadow elementary school. We do not want any of the aforementioned to 

be disrupted due to the Freightway project. 

 

I ask that you please keep these implications in mind as you move forward with the project. 

 

Best, 

 

Mary Byun 

44 Lockwood Road 

mary.tomer@gmail.com 

(617) 645-7956 

 

 

 

 

 


